Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday  March 27th 2013 
Present :- SB, LB, JC,IF,  JG,JI, CS, and LT. 
Also present was Geoffrey Tatman (GT).

 Apologies:- JA,MB, and ES.  
 Declaration of Any Conflicts of Pecuniary and Other Interests. None. 
 Minutes of the meeting on February 20th 2013  .These were approved. 
 Matters arising
· Housing Survey.                                                                                                                              SB reported that he had insufficient time to continue taking responsibility for this matter. It was understood that ES is willing to take a leading role and LT offered to assist him. 
· The Freepost and On Line Operation were discussed. JC and LT agreed to deal with this . Replies to the Questionnaire will be sent to either ES or CS (to be decided). 
· Rosemary Kidd (RS) had suggested that the SC should discuss the use likely to be made of the survey with LCC Housing Officer.( Action either LT or ES).

· RK also wanted further details of On Line Responses. After some discussion, it was agreed that LT would inform her that the SC has decided against this response method. 

· Several members of the SC had expressed reservations about including the question on a person’s financial standing. Although acknowledged as standard practice, it was agreed that this question should not be included, as likely to be so unpopular as to be counter productive. 
· “Affordable Housing” – LB suggested that this should be clarified as “Housing to buy or to rent”. (LT to RK)

· The size of the envelopes required was discussed It was agreed that the questionnaires should go out in A5 size envelopes, but a standard A4 should be inserted for the reply. Envelopes  to be addressed to  ”The Occupants”.

· Programming – RK to be asked how quickly she can complete? Mid April a suggested target date. 

· Need to check Parish Boundaries to ensure all residents, including those in the Scarcroft area of the parish and those living on the caravan sites, are included. Some discrepancy noted between 2011 census figures and electoral roll numbers. 

· An accompanying flyer? CS queried whether this should be included. SC members considered that a new flyer on the lines of the previous one (if funds were available) should wait until after May 8th when SHLAA proposals are made known.

· Greater impact of NP news in village newsletter? CS asked whether this is possible , suggesting a logo, a special font, and expansion in size. JC agreed. 
· Village Champions . 
CS explained that, whilst a good idea, in practice this will be difficult to achieve. Suitable champions would ideally need to be enthusiastic about the NP, well known, sociable and well liked. They would be required to act as sounding boards for the SC, feeding back praise and criticism. It was agreed that in the first place CS would approach some of the village organisations – WI, Church and School organisations .  
· Needs of Small Businesses. 
LB reiterated his offer to be the link with the above and asked about suitable letter heading. IF agreed a special  SC letter heading  should be set up. Letters should come from the Chairman, with replies to LB. The PC E Mail addresses could also be used. 
· Comments from Cllr John Procter and from Ian Mackay re approval of parts of SHLAA sites. 
The letter from Ian Mackay stating that split sites are “in principle acceptable” satisfied most of the SC. 

                                                                                                                                            Large Scale Map of SHLAA Sites for digital use. 

IF had experienced trouble with the clarity of that sent by Andy Birkbeck. It was agreed that this was not really necessary. The existing map is adequate. 
· Register of Interests – This is now complete. 
 Reports by working groups:- 

· Planning  – Postponement of date for release of Site Allocations proposals from LCC.  It has been made known that the report on Site Allocations will go to the LCC Executive Board on May 8th and the full report will appear on the Council’s website 5 working days earlier.  
· Education- Nothing 
· Health- Nothing .

· Infrastructure. – Nothing.
· Communications – See above.  

 Possible Transport Forum to include Collingham and East Keswick. IF has received positive feedback from Collingham and East Keswick , and has suggested to them the inclusion of representatives from Scarcroft. (2 from each parish). It was agreed to approach Alan Otty and Martin Powell to represent Bardsey. 
 Request from Nick Lane Fox for Meeting to discuss his proposed SHLAA site.
A further letter has been received from Mr Lane Fox explaining that he wishes to discuss his plans for the Estate with the SC and suggesting the meeting on April 17th when he should attend. In view of the SHLAA information delay and the fact that only the HNS will be             discussed on April 17,it was suggested  that  Mr  Lane Fox be invited to the May meeting. Other SHLAA developers will also be offered the opportunity to visit the SC briefly to discuss proposals after May 8th. 
 Broadband. Full details of the new proposals should be set out by the end of the month, after which the PC will express their reasons for wishing to be included. 
 Report on Project Board Meeting IF had attended the meeting. The official minutes have been circulated. There had been a power point presentation on new CIL proposals. Large scale infrastructure requirements will be a tandem responsibility of PCs and LCC and there will be a large degree of freedom for individual villages to identify areas of spend. The scheme should be in place by April 2014. The Localism Officer, Andy Birkbeck , who is now leaving this post, was thanked for all his hard work and support.                                                                                           

Report on Scrutiny Board Meeting – March 7th.- CIL proposals . It was not known whether MB had been able to attend.  

Bardsey PC APM and Input from SC. JG had suggested that as this was going to be the main item on the agenda, it would add interest if some members of the SC could attend/contribute? JC, CS and LT would try to attend on April 25th. 
                                                                                                                                                               Letter from David Taylor and Reply from IF on behalf of SC. Both letters have been circulated. David was concerned about the provisional assessment of the SHLAA sites by the SC in October, and the need for them to have been conveyed to LCC before they completed their deliberations. IF had assured him on this point. He had also mentioned the new SHLAA site of Hampson House which has been noted on the web site but not expressed any view on by the SC to LCC. 
 CIL – Draft charging Schedule Meetings at Civic Hall – 12April (or 28 March/ 16 April).CS hopes to attend. LB feels strongly that the local councils should voice objection to the 25% maximum to be given to NP parishes in connection with new developments, as this will not adequately cover new infrastructure. CS will assess the possibility/ need for this at the meeting. LB also stressed that no new development in the parish would mean no CIL money.
 Any other business. IF has received a letter from Mathew Harrison concerning his site on Tithe Barn Lane which was given an amber designation. He fears this may be downgraded. 
The SC saw no reason for this to occur. 
.Date of next two meetings.:-  
Wednesday April 17 – HNS only.

Wednesday May 8th .
.
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